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The Region 3 Professional Activities Committee appreciated the opportunity to serve the 2020-

2021 term and wish everyone many successes in the future.  

 

The pandemic presented challenges to forward movement, yet, to the extent possible, many of 

you worked with the individual Professional Activities Committee members to brainstorm and to 

provide support in your respective areas. 

 

The Region 3 Professional Activities Committee began 2021 with a final IEEE USA allocation 

of PACE Funds totaling $17,891.23.  

 

Throughout 2021, the Region 3 Professional Activities Committee received fourteen (14) 

inquiries for these PACE Funds, with potential spending totaling $14,143.85. The requests were 

as follows: 

• Eight (8) Sections made eleven (11) inquiries. 

• Two (2) Councils made one inquiry each. 

• The Region made one (1) inquiry. 

 

As of December 15, 2021, Region 3 completed six (43%) of the fourteen inquiries, totaling 

$4,419.88 (25%) of PACE funding. The completed projects were as follows: 

 

• Four (50%) of the eight Sections completed five (45%) of the eleven inquiries. 

• No Council (0%) completed inquiries. 

• The Region completed one inquiry (100%). 

 

To that end, Region 3 has a balance of $13,471.35 in unused PACE funds. 

 

The Committee hopes you will continue to bring great ideas into 2022, as we all hope for the 

pandemic to cease.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jacquelyn D. N. Cunningham 

Professional Activities Committee Chair 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Jacquelyn D. N. Cunningham, SMIEEE 

The MIL Corporation 

803-873-1045 | jdnc@ieee.org  

“No problem can be solved at the same level of consciousness that created it.“A. E. 


